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    Great turnout at the 
Family Readiness Group 
meeting last Wednesday!  
Thank you to all that at-
tended to welcome the 
new families.  As a rela-
tively small unit with a 
high deployment tempo, 
we all benefit by getting 
to know each other a lit-
tle better.  FRG func-
tions at Team, Detach-
ment, Troop, and Unit 
level make JCU a better 
unit and help families 
transition to a new town 
easier.  Every new fam-
ily will be with the Unit 
for the next four to five 
years. Historically, that’s 
a long time to be with 
one organization in the 
military and plenty of 
time to build lasting 

friendships.  Thanks to 
all that put the event at 
the Staff Annex together 
(we’ll order more pizza 
for the next one). 
    The next big event is 
the Unit Picnic in August 
(details in the Newslet-
ter).  Like all events put 
on by the JCU Activities 
Club, it will be a great 
time.  The picnic is just 
the beginning of JCU 
gatherings over the rest 
of the year.  Put all of 
them on your calendar 
and we’ll see you there. 
    I am writing this letter 
from overseas while vis-
iting deployed unit mem-
bers.  They all continue 
to perform superbly and 
make a huge contribu-

tion on a daily basis.  I 
am amazed at how each 
location changes so 
much in between visits.  
The work never seems to 
stop or even slow down.  
Great leadership at the 
sites and in the troops 
keeps the toughest job in 
communications looking 
easy. 
    JCU makes a differ-
ence every day. I’m 
proud to be associated 
with the unit.                             
 
Thanks to all of you, 

Jack Arnold 

Special points of interest: 
∗ Annual Summer Picnic 

∗ Register for the JCU Web Site 

∗ Two new JCU births 

∗ New SOROC Class starts 

∗ RETRO JCU 

JCU Spouse’s Brief 
The JCU Spouse Brief was 
held on 23 July. We want to 
first thank everyone that at-
tended, we appreciate the time 
you took out of your busy 
schedules to join us. The 
meeting was a good start to 
hopefully more frequent 
meetings. To all of those who 
filled out a survey, Marsha 
has read each and every one 
and will work with the Com-

mand and Key Callers regard-
ing all your suggestions, com-
ments and concerns. Rest as-
sured the command wants 
nothing more than to support 
the families of this great unit. I 
didn’t realize what a hungry 
bunch the SOROC Class was 
so therefore we were a little 
short on pizza. 1SG Nichols 
needs to feed the guys on the 
range prior to the next event!! 
We also had a raffle that took 
place at the end of the meeting. 

Unfortunately, most of the 
spouse’s had already left, so I 
would like to apologize for not 
announcing the raffle sooner. 
Congratulations to Mrs. Shani 
Z i mmer ma n and  Mrs . 
Michaela White. They were 
the winners of the $25 gift 
cards for Ruby Tuesday Res-
taurant. Thanks again for sup-
porting this meeting and we 
look forward to an even larger 
showing in the future.  

                      Todd Spencer 

Troop News 2-4 

Meet the Leadership 4-5 

Summer Picnic Flyer 6 

FRG Family Spotlight 7 

Welcome Newcomers 8 

JCU Web Page 8 

SOROC Class 02-07 9 

Awards & Promotions 10 

Inside this issue: 

Message from the Commander 

Delivering the Message 

August 1, 2007 Volume 2, Issue 6 



Hello all, This will be my last entry as the 
Troop SGM for A-Troop. I wanted to take 
this time to publicly thank each one of my 
guys and their families. To the fella’s, 
thank you for a great 2+ years. It has not 
been without struggle or hardship and that 
is what has made us strong over time. I 
have been fortunate to have the absolute 
best guys in the Troop which has allowed 
our Troop to become what it has. It has 
been my distinct honor that I was allowed 
the opportunity to be placed in this posi-
tion and work with some of the best com-

municators in the world.. A-Troop is what 
it is because of your hard work, determi-
nation and lastly, the inner discipline that 
you all possess. To the families, I would 
just say thanks, but that is such a mean-
ingless word when it comes to my true 
feelings. I have asked for much and given 
little. You have selflessly given up your 
husbands to me over time. They have 
missed anniversaries, birthdays and al-
most births. History has shown that when 
a guy overly worries about his family he 
does not function as well. The guys func-

tion well because they know you are be-
hind them 100% and therefore focus on 
their job. This may seem like nothing, but 
it has been our foundation. With every 
sad ending there is a happy new begin-
ning. Good luck to Chris Leach and his 
wife Kim as they start the next chapter in 
the A-Troop saga. Chris has been with me 
over the past 2 years and a JCU member 
for more than 9 years. He will continue to 
grow and mentor the next generation of 
“DoD’s Finest Communicators”. Thanks 
for the memories, and never forget what 
you mean to this unit and our country. 

                “Freedom’s Communicators” 
                      Todd “Dookie” Spencer 
    

however your training has just begun. 
Prepare yourselves for the many chal-
lenges that await you and continue to 
show why you have been chosen to be a 
part of this unit.   
    Congratulations also go out to Edwin 
Schlade III who was recently selected as 

Congratulations to Mikey and Rebecca 
Fowler on their recent marriage, we wel-
come them to the LNO family.  We 
would also like to extend a warm wel-
come to the Troop's newest members out 
of SOROC class 1-07.  You have com-
pleted the first of many hurdles in becom-
ing one of DoD's finest communicators 

the JCU AF NCO of the quarter 
and continued on to be selected as the 
command's Air Force Noncommissioned 
Officer for 3rd quarter 2007.  Jake Carl-
sen completed the Leading Petty Officer 
Leadership Course held in Dam 
neck, Virginia and Douglas Rosario com-
pleted an Advanced driving skills course 
in Melbourne, Florida. 

the eye with that nub 
finger.  Please make 
sure that your personal 
information is up to date 
with your FRG key 
caller and your Troop 
Leadership.  If you 
don’t want to receive 
emails or calls unless 
there is an emergency 
that is fine we will put a 
note next to your name.  
It is important that your 
emergency contact in-
formation be up to date 
so that if we need to 
contact you, we can.  -
Mike 

I got to take a quick trip 
out this month to see 
some of the fellas.  I’d 
like to thank Pops, Ca-
sey, and Paul for put-
ting up with me and 
Christian for squaring 
me away while I was 
out there. Those guys 
are doing an awesome 
job and the site has 
never looked better.  
Congratulations to Joe 
Miller on his selection 
as the JCU Civilian of 
the Quarter, second 
quarter; hopefully now 
he’ll stop poking me in 

Delivering the Message 

(Above) It’s all about TEAMWORK!!!! 
(Below) Steve Alexander practices 

his balance technique 

Matt Jeffcoat gets a helping hand 
from teammates John Vasquez and 
Ken Vaillancourt at the Leadership 

Reaction Course on 19 June. 
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I would like to thank all the family mem-
bers who participated in the unit's most 
recent Family Readiness Group meeting 
held at the cozy staff annex.  Special 
thanks go out to Melissa Kouw, C Troop's 
key caller and all the other spouses that 
helped to make the event a success.  We 
hope to see an even better turn-out at our 
next one.  As a reminder, we are looking 
forward to seeing everyone at Fantasy 

Lake on 10 August for the unit's 
annual summer picnic, it's sure to 
be a good time.  Be sure to come 
out and enjoy a day of fun in the 
sun. 
                              Frank Perez 

back Joe!  Unfortunately, with every re-
turn we have a departure and in this case 
we have two.  Derek Hollingshead and 
Stacey Lewis recently departed for four 
month tours overseas.  They are both do-
ing fantastic things!  Please keep them 
and their families in your thoughts and 
prayers.  And for all of our D Troop fami-
lies, thank you for your continued sup-
port!  --Carleen 

Hello all D Troop families!  Hope every-
one is enjoying their summer so far.  First 
and foremost we would like to welcome 
back a member of our family, Joe Kelly.  
He just returned from a 6 ½ month long 
trip overseas and we are grateful for his 
safe return and for the remarkable job he 
did while he was deployed.  Joe is a per-
fect example of why we are known as 
DoD’s Finest Communicators.  Welcome 

vacation and has spent it doing home 
modifications.  I am sure after two weeks 
of working around the house Sam will be 
at work early on his first day back.   In 
addition to all of the leave taken we still 
have Sergio Hernandez relaxing down at 
Ft Gordon, GA on an extended vacation 
to attend ANCOC.  Mike Martinez is cur-
rently pulling his first rotation and since 
Scott Redinbo hasn’t been complaining 
we are fairly certain he is doing a good 
job.  This has left the Marines behind to 
tend to the daily duties within the 
shop.  Semper Fi!  Hal Flynn has been 
furiously working to ensure that our lab is 

built with all of the latest images.  Well it 
seems that even though Jeff Bowler was 
excited about us getting an enclosure on 
our building it wasn’t enough to keep him 
happy.  Unfortunately Jeff Bowler took 
another job.   He will be working for 
W e xfo rd  Gro up  in  So uthe r n 
Pines.  Things will never be the same in E 
Troop, but Jeff has left us quite a few 
sayings.  We tried to talk him into stay-
ing, but the new position provided a la-
trine in the same building and we just 
couldn’t compete.  Since a new CNO 
Course started this month, Jeff leaving 
has left the entire job of teaching to Rob 
Barnard and Shannon Hook.  That is a 
huge task because I am a student in this 
class and I am sure I will need some spe-
cial attention.      

                             Tony Gillespie 

This month E Troop personnel have been 
taking a lot of their annual leave.  Scott 
Bachand has spent some time enjoying 
the sun and nightlife of San Antonio, TX 
and then some additional time doing a site 
visit in Virginia.  Jason Proskovec spent 
the first week of July on quarters recuper-
ating from some sort of infection in his 
leg.  He claims it was caused by a bad 
landing on a jump, but that sounds a little 
suspect.  One has to wonder what he was 
up to in Arizona.   He is spending most of 
the rest of the month on leave relaxing on 
a lake in Pennsylvania with some 
friends.  Sam Stanley took 2 weeks of 
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C-Troop Cont. A special VoIP SLAP to the Dizzome of 
Chris Kudel. 

C Troop follow-on mission 

SK1 Michael Larson working 
hard on a hot summer day in 

the supply shop 



Well, we finally had the long awaited 
party. Heather, I’m sorry you and the 
family were unable to attend. Don’t worry 
though, we’ll do it again and I’ll make 
sure it is when you can make it. A good 
time was had by all. It was sure to happen 
and it did. As soon as I turned my back 
away from the sno-cone machine, Eddie 
and Ozzy were making beer sno-cones. 
Gotta keep my eye on them! I included a 
picture of the gang, with a few old-timers. 
Also pictured are Julia, Molly, and Berk-
ley. The kids had a great time on the wa-

ter slide and enjoyed sno-cones during the 
breaks. Thanks everyone for the awesome 
food that was brought. Looking forward 
to our next one…………..Oggy 

Delivering the Message 

Meet the Unit Leadership (Continued in next months issue) 

Hello I am CSM James O. Givens, I have served in the Army for 21years. I am originally from El Paso 
TX. I just recently left the job of Ops SGM and have served in JCU off and on for 18 years. I have been 
married to my wonderful wife Becky, originally from Grand Rapids Mi., for 7 years. Becky is the 
owner and CEO of Building Blessings an early childhood development service company. We have 2 
wonderful boys Isaiah 28 months and Joshua 21 months. We currently reside in Sanford (Carolina 
Lakes) just moved in in June. I have loved every minute that I have spent in JCU, and I consider every-
one in JCU to be part of my extended family. In August I will be assuming duties as the unit Com-
mand Sergeant Major (CSM), my door will always be open to all JCU and their families please 
do not hesitate to contact me if you have any issue what so ever, I promise I will help find a 
solution for you. I look forward to meeting all of you soon, hello to some and welcome to all. 
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SOROC class 01-07 is graduating 7 Aug 07.  They are currently participating 
in their culmination exercise KRAFT ELDER.  SOROC class 02-07 has al-
ready begun land navigation, combat lifesaver, and field training exercises.  
Experience was on the side of the senior SOROC class as 01-07 demolished 
02-07 in the SOROC broomball contest by a score of 6-1.  However, thanks to 
the outstanding defensive efforts of SSgt Zimmerman, 02-07 only lost by 5 
goals.  This week 02-07 completed shooting familiarization at the range, and 
will continue shooting next week at Trigger Time.  We currently have 22 SO-
ROC students in class 02-07!  Welcome aboard!       — Jack Nichols 



Hello I am SFC Christopher (Chris) Leach I have served in the Army for 13+ years. I am originally 
from Cedar Rapids, Iowa. I am the incoming A-Troop Sergeant Major and have been in JCU for 9 
years. I have been married to my wife Kim, originally from Fayetteville, Georgia for 6 years; she is 
love of my life and the foundation of our family. We have one child, Cody. Cody is 21 Months old. 
We currently reside in Fayetteville. JCU is a great place to be because of the camaraderie shared by 
all and the satisfaction of knowing your working with specially selected professionals that make a 
difference in this world. 

Hello I am 1SG Michael (Mike) Adcox, I have served in the Army for 17 years. I am origi-
nally from Nashville, TN. I am currently the C Troop (LNO) SGM and have been in JCU 
for 7 years. I have been married to my wife Kim, originally from Nashville, TN for 18 
years; she is currently enrolled in FTCC finishing her RN degree and has stuck by me dur-
ing this entire crazy ride. We have 2 daughters, Lauren who is 13 and Jordan who is 8; 
those three are the center of my universe. We currently reside in Sanford (Carolina Lakes). 
JCU is a great place to be because of its people and the feeling our guys get knowing that 
they make a difference every day they come to work. 
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Hello I am Tony Gillespie, I retired from the Army in July 1998 and I have served in Civil Service 
for 7 years. I am originally an Army Brat, but call Seneca, SC home. I am currently the E Troop 
OIC and I have only been in JCU for 7 months.  Prior to coming to JCU, I was the Special Opera-
tions Intelligence System (SOIS) Manager for J6-AIS for 6 years and was in JSOC for 11 years. I 
am a Washington Redskins fan and pull for all Clemson University sports. I have been married to 
my wife Kathy for 22 years.  She was also an Army Brat and she calls El Paso, TX  home and 
unfortunately she is a Dallas Cowboy fan. Kathy works as a hairstylist for JC Penney in Cross 
Creek mall. We don’t have any children. We currently reside in the Fairway Place subdivision of 
Raeford. JCU is a great place to be because regardless of your specific job you are given multiple 
opportunities to learn different things and use those skills to contribute to the mission. 

Hello I am Mr. William Tingen I served in the  U.S. ARMY for almost  22 years.  I am currently a 
Government Civilian employee, serving as the Officer In Charge of the Joint Tactical Entry Point. I 
am originally from Richmond, Virginia. I have been in JCU for 11 years. I have been married to my 
wife Doris (Ann) Tingen she is originally from Godwin, North Carolina for 8 years, She is a Home-
maker. We have 3 children, Courtney Tingen-20, Allen Bass-17, Mercedes Labbe-12 and  Courtney is 
a Junior at Appalachian State University, Allen is going to be a Senior at Cape Fear High School this 
coming year, Mercedes is following fast on her brothers heels wanting to hurry up and get into High 
School. We currently reside in Stedman. JCU is a great place to be because of the people we get to 
work with and the job that we do. 

Hello I am Mike McKlveen; I am a Chief in the Navy and have served for 17 years. I was born in 
Cavite City, Philippines but being a Navy Brat the closest thing I have to a home town is Virginia 
Beach. I am currently the B-Troop Leading Chief Petty Officer and have been in JCU for almost 6 
years. I have been married to my wife Jane, originally from Surrey, England for 9 years.  She recently 
just finished up her four year degree at the University of Phoenix and opened her own business, 
TekNanny, doing IT consulting and Web Design for small and medium sized businesses around Fa-
yetteville. We have 2 children, Harriet (Hattie) who is 6 and Josephine (Josie) who is 3.  They will 
both be attending Fayetteville Academy this year; Hattie will be going into the 1st grade and Josie will 
be going into Pre-K. We currently reside in Hope Mills. JCU is the best place to be because we get to 
work with people that come to work everyday wanting to do everything within their ability to make a 
difference.  It is truly an honor to work alongside the men and women of this command. 
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This new section will be featured in 
future newsletters. It is a look back 

at some of our members before 
military regulations and all those 
rules. Stay tuned for the answer 
posted in next months edition. 

? 
RETRO JCU (can you guess who it is?) 



Hello! My name is Renee Hays and my husband is Paul. I’m from Twinsburg and Paul’s from 
Stow -both in Ohio. We met while we were in high school and will be married six years this Sep-
tember. Paul is a Petty Officer First Class and August will be his eighth year in the Navy. His first 
duty station was Yokosuka, Japan. I was able to visit him twice before getting married and mov-
ing to Japan halfway through his three-year tour. Our second duty station was Naples, Italy, then 
we came here to JCU and Fort Bragg. Paul completed SOROC in August 2006 and now is in B-
Troop (AIS). Last year, we purchased a new construction home (our first home) in Spring Lake. 
We have three cats—PJ (Puddles Jr.) and Princess, who we adopted in Japan and have been 
around the world with us; and Sienna, who we adopted here in North Carolina. Paul and I love to 
travel, bowl, watch movies, and hang out with family and friends. 

JCU Family Spotlight 
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Hi, my name is Gillian Long. My husband is Master Sergeant Steve Long and he is the JCU Re-
cruiter. Steve has been in the Army 19 years and we have spent 13 of those years right here in 
JCU. I am originally from Buffalo, New York and Steve is from Clover, Virginia. We first met at 
Ferrum College in Virginia. Steve and I have been married for 20 years and we have 3 beautiful 
children. Twins Cassidy and Harper are 7 years old and are going into the second grade. Caleb is 
6 years old and will be going into the 1st grade. All 3 children attend Glendale Acres Elementary 
School. We currently live in Hope Mills and really enjoy it here. Our house is a regular zoo with 2 
dogs, 1 cat, 1 bird and 3 fish. I work as an Area Manager for Enterprise Rent A Car and have been 
with them for 15 years. In our spare time we have Friday family night. We go bowling, ice skat-
ing, to the movies, and we love to go camping!! What I like most about JCU is the tight knit com-
munity we are. I know if I need help my JCU family is only a phone call away and I like being on 
the other end of that call as well. I like knowing that life is busy and I don’t always get to talk to 
my friends on a regular basis but if I need them they are there! Fayetteville has most amenities of 
a big city but the feel of a small town. I have gotten involved in the United Way, the Boys and 
Girls Club, and Habitat for Humanity. I have found it very rewarding to become involved and 
help our adopted community. I have enjoyed meeting people and developing life long friendships. 

Hi! My name is Crystal Castro. My husband Jesus Castro is an IT Petty Officer First Class 
in the Navy. He is currently assigned to A-Troop. I am originally from Washington State and 
Jesus is from Brownsville, Texas. I spent 5 1/2 years in the Navy as a Corpsman. Jesus and I 
met while we were stationed in Lamaddalena, Italy. We are Newlyweds and have been mar-
ried for 10 months. We have been here in JCU for 2 years now. We live in Fayetteville with 
our 2 dogs Lola and Felix and our cat Pepper. I work as a Mortgage Protection Agent. In our 
spare time we like to take our kids (Dogs) to the dog park and enjoy hiking and outdoor ac-
tivities. 
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bers will be added to the Alumni 
section and can see current and 
past events in JCU. Current 
spouses will be able to see the up-
coming events calendar and a host 
of other information pertaining to 
the unit. The web site is a work in 
progress, but we have had a lot of 

The JCU web site is a great infor-
mation tool for the unit. It was pri-
marily started up a few years ago 
for the Alumni members and then 
we added a Family Readiness 
Group section. We invite all cur-
rent members and their spouses to 
register on the site. Current mem-

intrest in it in the past few months. 
Please take a moment to visit the 
site and register if not already. 
Feel free to send any comments or 
suggestions to 1SG Spencer or 
Linda Haymans on ways to im-
prove the site.  
                         Todd Spencer 

**********JCU HAS A WEB SITE www.jcuonline.org********** 

SSG Marcus Lewis & wife Tanari, children– Tondalia, Malik & Leonta (SOROC 2-07) 
IT2 DaWayne Patton & wife Bickiana (Augmentee) 
MAJ Joseph Pishock & wife Kristine (Ops) 
GySgt Noel Santiago & wife Maria, children– Noemi, Antonio & Ninetchca (SOROC 2-07) 
SSG James Wagner & wife Jenn, children– Devan & Myles (SOROC 2-07) 
SSgt Veronica Zamora (SOROC 2-07) 

Correction to last months newsletter 
SOROC 01-07 BIO. SSG Carlsen’s 

picture was placed with SSG Messex’s 
BIO. Pictured to the left is the real 

SSG Messex 

Would the real Rufus Messex 
please stand up 

Congratulations and welcome to our very newest arrivals 

CW4 Bill Winkler and Michelle are the proud 
parents of Emma Hailey Winkler. Emma was 
born on July 19, 2007 at 7:00 PM in Womack 
Army Medical Center. She weighed in at 7 
lbs. 13 ozs. and was 22” long. 

TSgt Randy Amsler and Melissa are the 
proud parents of Joshua Randy Lee Amsler. 
Joshua was born on July 19, 2007 at 11:00 
PM in Womack Army Medical Center. He 
weighed in at 6 lbs. and was 18.5” long. 
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    Meet the SOROCER’s of Class 02-07 
Name: Walter T. Zimmerman 
Service / Rank: Marine / SSgt 
Enlisted: 02 Jun 05 
Born: 27 May 73 in Decatur, GA. 
Spouse name:  Shani,   
Children:  Danniella & Hunter 
Hobbies:  Motorcycling w/Family, 
Previous Assignment: Battalion Data Chief for 9th CommBn, IMEF 
Goals/Expectations: Broaden my communications skill set and overall professionalism. 

Name: Joseph D. Quigley     
Service /  Rank:  Army / SSG 
Enlisted:  18 Jun 98 
Born:  29 Jul 79 in Ashville, NC 
Hobbies: Sports, Reading, Cycling 
Previous Assignment: USCGC Jarvis, Coast Guard Group Mayport FL, 1-33 FA, 1st ID Ger-
many, 1-10 Cav, 4ID, Ft Hood TX 
Goals/Expectations: Graduate SOROC and become a member of the JCU Team 

Name: Adam P. Kelley      
Service / Rank:  Air Force / TSgt 
Enlisted:  1 Oct 95 
Born:  28 Aug 77 in Orlando, FL 
Spouse name:  Yessenia “Jessie”  
Daughter:  Alyna Marie Kelley 
Hobbies: Gym, Learning Arabic, Computers, 
Previous Assignmenst: 3rd Combat Communication Group, 820 Security Forces Group, 70 Intel 
Support Squadron 
Goals/Expectations: Short Term:  Get through Soroc, Long Term:  Finish Bach. Degree, Score 
2x2 on Arabic DLPT , and cross train to Linguist Debriefer 

Name: Jef Drew     
Service / Rank:  Navy / ET1 
Enlisted:  5 Jan 98 
Born:  24 Feb 79 in  
Spouse name:  Frances Drew 
Hobbies: R/C Cars, Fishing, and Computers 
Previous Assignment: USS Chafee (DDG 90) NCTAMS PAC Satcom / Tech Control 
Goals/Expectations: Become better mentally and physically.   Learn all I can and to better the 
myself and fellow team members. 
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Mark your calanders for these important dates 

3 August JSOC Sponsored Pool Party                   Pope Pool 7-10 PM 
10 August JCU Annual Summer picnic                                                   Fantasy Lake 11 AM-UTC 
30 August Change of Responsibilities Ceremony and SGM Sullivan Retirement PPF 
13 September JSOC Sponsored Spouse Orientation     PPF 6:30 PM  
12 October JSOC Sponsored Silent Auction      PPF 6-8 PM 
26 October JSOC Sponsored Halloween Party     PPF 5-7 PM 
8 November   11th Annual SOCA 10K Run / 5K Walk     Pike Field 7:00 AM 
17 November 45th Annual JFK 50-Mile Ultra-Marathon    Hagerstown, MD 
14 December JCU Annual Childrens Christmas Party     Fun Fun Fun 
15 December JCU Annual Adult Holiday Party     Holiday Inn Bordeaux 

 Anniversaries 

Bryan & Shanna Hargrove  2 AUG 
Leslie & Andrea Himebrook  5 AUG 
Michael & Michelle Foy   7 AUG 
William & Michele Winkler  7 AUG 
Jeremy & Heywon Pinkelman  8 AUG  
Jerry & Jean Baker  11 AUG 
Robert & Jennifer Giovannetti 13 AUG 
Darren & Sheri Thornton 13 AUG 
Stacey & Shelly Lewis  14 AUG 
Michael & Stephanie Kontio 17 AUG 
Cathy & Jessie Montes  17 AUG 
Noe & Janina Abad  19 AUG 
Eric & Charlene Russell  23 AUG 
Chris & Kim Leach  24 AUG 
 

Birthdays 

Angelo Caraballo  2 AUG 
Stanley Sweeney  3 AUG 
Emanuel Green   7 AUG 
Michael Carl   7 AUG 
William Tingen   8 AUG 
DaWayne Patton  9 AUG 
Ira Hamilton  10 AUG 
Stacey Lewis  12 AUG 
Dietrich Rey  12 AUG 
Jesse Casari  13 AUG 
Jason Proskovec 13 AUG 
Robert Coccaro  16 AUG 
Edwin Schlade  17 AUG 
Chad Peters  18 AUG 
James Jordahl  19 AUG 
Michael McKlveen 20 AUG 
Tammy Sprague 22 AUG 
Ulysses Otero  22 AUG 
Wesley Crawford 23 AUG  
Gary Rose  23 AUG 
Sergio Hernandez 23 AUG 
Donald Holly  25 AUG 
Timothy Mallett 25 AUG 
John Iwaniec  26 AUG 
Jesus Castro  26 AUG 
James Givens  27 AUG 
Larry Deardorff  27 AUG 
Adam Kelley  28 AUG  

August Awards,Promotions & Special Occasions 

Air Force Promotion 
SSgt Christopher Smith– TSgt (D-Troop) 
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Joint Communications Unit 
P.O. Box 70239 

Fort Bragg, NC 28307-5000 

Phone: (910) 243-0201 
E-mail: sullivanj@jdi.army.mil 

"DoD's Finest Communicators" 

Joint Communications 
Unit 

We’re on the web!                     
Www.jcuonline.org 

                                   LEADERSHIP THAT CARES 

                                    CONTACT INFORMATION 

Position   Name                                 Work Home 

Commander COL Arnold (Jack)   243-0200  485-4529 

CSM SGM Sullivan (Sully)   243-0201  630-0076 

XO LT Hill (Nick)   243-8851  678-0209 

Unit 1SG ETCM McLain (Court) 243-0469  717-7696 

OPS Officer MAJ Worthington (Jeff) 243-0524 221-0985 

Ops SGM MSG Watts (Ronny)  243-2439 230-8073 

A-Troop SGM SFC Leach (Chris)  243-1321  480-1118 

B-Troop Chief ETC McKlveen (Mike) 243-4079  487-5004 

C-Troop SGM 1SG Adcox (Mike)  243-0115  499-2541 

D-Troop OIC MAJ Himebrook (Les) 243-2302       498-9108 

D-Troop Chief ETC Nichols (Carleen) 243-0439  424-1805 

E-Troop OIC Mr.  Gillespie (Tony)  243-1217       875-1045 

E-Troop SGM SFC Proskovec (Jason) 243-1465       868-7761 

JTEP OIC Mr. Tingen (Bill)  243-0291       437-5970 

CST NCOIC MSG Ogden (Oggy)  243-1147       875-6258 

SOROC NCOIC 1SG Nichols (Jack)  243-0577       424-1805 

Social Worker    Mrs. Wanda Crawford     396-7489 

Chaplain   CH Tom Solhjem     243-1224 

JSOC FRG   Mrs. Agnes Adamczyk  243-2626 

JCU FRC   Mrs. Marsha Spencer                 423-5644 

Damon Haigh was commissioned to cre-
ate an original JCU Print designed to 
celebrate the outstanding contributions 
that JCU members have made since its 
inception. Everyone who has seen the 
print agrees that Damon did an incredi-

ble job. This print makes a great gift 
for current and past unit members. In 
order to get your limited edition (500 
signed/numbered) JCU Print, bring 
cash or check (payable to the JCU Ac-
tivities Club) to the SGM while sup-

The JCU Print 
Commemorating 25 years of JCU professionals  


